
Peace Lutheran Church 
2540 Applegate Street 

Philomath, OR 97370 

(541)  929- 5504 
Pastor Lucke’s e-mail: pastorlucke@gmail.com 

Peace Lutheran Office e-mail: peaceinphilomath@gmail.com 

Peace Lutheran website:  http://peaceinphilomath.com 

April 28, 2019 
We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus. 

We are honored with your presence.  If you do not have a church home, you are 

invited to join us regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as you 

leave today and sign the guest book in the entryway. You may also wish to complete 

one of the pew cards and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, snacks and 

fellowship time follow the service in the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 

The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark 

the beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer 

and inward reflection as we begin our worship. 

Holy Communion is celebrated every first, third and fifth Sundays of the month 

and will follow the order of service in the bulletin. Guests, if you 

are a baptized Christian and share our faith in Jesus as Savior and 

have been instructed in the meaning and use of the Lord’s Supper, 

you are invited to come to the altar. If you prefer grape juice to 

wine, take a cup from the center of the communion tray. We 

also have gluten-free wafers available. If you desire a gluten-

free wafer, ask the server. May the body and blood of Jesus, 

present in the bread and wine, be a blessing to you. There are times 

during the service when you will be asked to stand if you are able. Please feel free to 

remain seated if standing is difficult. 

Children are welcome at our worship services.  However, if you prefer, 

Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three years old and 

younger, the room is unstaffed and can be accessed via the hallway from 

the narthex.  There is a speaker that will allow you to listen to the service. 

You are also welcomed to use the Fellowship Hall and hallway to walk a 

noisy child; it also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if you need 

assistance.   

 



Serving You 

Pastor  Pastor Jeremy Lucke 

Musicians Suzanne Muhly, Bryson Skaar 

Music Director Colleen Schulze 

Choir Director Dan Johnson 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes & Karyn Stanley 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Kathy Durling & Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

 

God’s Servants Today – April 28, 2019  

Greeter Trudy Ewing & Dottie Ferral  

Reader Maggie Baker 

Children’s Message Joyce Long 

Usher  Carole Gutbrod & Karen Motlok 

Flowers   

Fellowship Hosts  Maggie Baker, Sally Stouder, Ellen Holroyd 

Communion  Carole Gutbrod & Karla Mendoza  

Audio-Visual       Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron Bentsen 

 

Volunteers for May 5, 2019 

Greeter Bob Glathar  

Reader Joe Payne 

Children’s Message Pastor Lucke 

Usher  Bill & Peggy Krueger 

Flowers  J&J Holroyd (Samuel’s B-Day) 

Fellowship Hosts  Rob Schulze, Kathy DeYoung 

Communion  Maggie Baker & Sally Stouder  

Audio-Visual       Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron Bentsen 



EVENTS FOR THE WEEK OF APRIL 28 

Sun. April 28   8:30 AM  Choir Practice 

     9:45 AM  Sunday School 

     11:00 AM Worship 

Tues. April 30  12:00 PM Rotary Luncheon 

Wed.  May 1   7:30 AM   Eat, Chat, Pray 

     8:30 AM  Staff Meeting 

     1:00 PM  Call Day – Sanctuary 

     2:30 PM  Dementia Warriors 

Thur. May 2   7:00 AM  Men @ Imagine 

     1:00 PM  Ladies Guild Meeting 

Sat. May 4   8:30 AM  NO Men’s Breakfast 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Callie’s Office Hours 
April 28 – May 4 

Mon – Office closed 

Tues - 9 AM to 2 PM 

Wed - 9 AM to 2 PM 

Thurs – 9 AM to 2 PM 

Fri – 9 AM to 2 PM 

 

Pastor’s Office Hours 

April 28 – May 4 

Monday – Office Closed 

Tuesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Wednesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Thursday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Friday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

CALL DAY:  Join us in the sanctuary on May 1 for the announcement of 

who will be joining our church family for the year.  We will get to see and 

hear who our Vicar will be as well as pray for him.  The live stream will 

begin at 1:00 PM but don’t expect to hear who it is until about 2:00 PM.  If 

you are joining us, we will say a prayer and sing a song, then we will be 

watching the happenings at Concordia St. Louis.  If you cannot make it to 

church, you can watch it from home at https://www.csl.edu/live/ 

 

MEN’S BREAKFAST: There will be no first Saturday Men’s Breakfast 

and Bible Study.  Instead there will be a meeting in Lebanon on May 18th 

to bring all the men from the area churches together for prayer and bible 

study.  Please talk with Oscar if you have any questions or concerns.   

 

TABLES OF PEACE: Groups will be organized for Tables of Peace after 

this Sunday.  We would like to see more people sign up to get to know each 

other!  New members and friends are more than welcome and are 

encouraged to sign up so we can get to know you and you can get to know 

us!  For more information please refer to the email that went out…if you 

did not receive the email please contact Callie in the church office.  Please 

contact Kay Glathar at kayglathar@comcast.net if you have any questions 

about joining up with Tables of Peace! 


